Monthly Newsletter May 2022 Mai 2022 **2utumi**



T.M. Roberts Elementary School

10 Wattsville Rd. Cranbrook, BC, V1C 2A2

T: 250.489.4575 F: 250.489.0788

Welcome! ki?su?k kyukyit Bienvenue!



 $2:00 \text{ pm Dismissal} - \text{May } 2, 3, 4 \text{ and } 5^{\text{th}}$

From **Monday to Thursday** there is 2:00 dismissal for students to allow for time for teachers to meet with all parents in their class this week. Friday will be a regular dismissal day.

Garden Clean Up

Twice a year a group of volunteers get together to clean up our Courtyard Garden. We will be meeting this Sunday May 8th from 2:00 – 4:00. New joiners always welcomed! Please bring work gloves and anything else you might need.

Summer Garden Upkeep

Families are invited to come and help us keep our vegetable gardens weed-free over the summer. The watering is taken care of, we are just looking for families to come in once a week to pull some weeds and harvest some of the produce that is ready to eat, such as radishes, lettuce, etc). Please email carissa.hart@sd5.bc.ca to be added to the schedule.

July 3	
July 10	The Freeze's
July 17	The Wilson's
July 24	The Morrison's
July 31	
Aug. 7	
Aug. 14	
Aug. 28	



Upcoming Events

May 2

2 pm Dismissal May 2, 3, 4 and 5

May 4

PAC Meeting 6:30 - TM Library

May 5

CPF Meeting 6:30 - TM Library

May 5

Pick up flower baskets (fundraiser)

May 11

Hot Lunch – Boston Pizza

May 12

Ready, Set, Learn (pre-k)

May 11

Class Photo Day

May 20

School not in session

May 23

Pro-D Day Students do not attend

May 25

Hot Lunch – Dairy Queen

May 27

Track and Field Meet Grade 4,5 and 6

A BIG Change for École TM Roberts

Things never stay the same forever... and that includes the staff of École TM Roberts. This school has been very lucky to have the amazing support, guidance, and leadership of Mme. Hart for 7 years!

She has won the hearts of students, parents and staff. While I am sad for all of us here at TM, we will send Mme. Hart on her way to Steeples Elementary School where she will be working in a Vice Principal role and helping to support the learning journey for this community. Mme. Hart will begin at Steeples in September, and we will welcome back Mme. Carlene Lochrie to TM in the fall.

Au revoir Madame! Vous nous manquerez, mais nous vous souhaitons tout le bonheur possible.



Flower Basket Fundraiser

If you ordered baskets, they will be available for pick up at the school **Thursday**, **May 5th from 11:30 am until 4:00 pm**.

The busiest pick-up times will be at dismissal time. If at all possible, please come during the afternoon when it's quieter.

Ready, Set, Learn

RSL is an initiative that recognizes that families need positive connections with the school system and community agencies that provide relevant resources and information. All public elementary schools in Southeast Kootenay School District will be offering an opportunity for all 3 to 5 year olds to connect with their neighbourhood school (children born in 2017, 2018 & 2019 (who have turned three by the date of the RSL event).



MAY 12TH 2022 3-5 YEAR OLDS

Come join us!

Families with children ages 3-5 are welcome to join us to learn more about how to be prepared and ready for school. Please bring your child and join us outside at the front of the school between 9:00 – 10:00. We have learning activities planned for your child, a small gift and an information package for you, the caregivers.

We look forward to meeting you!



11:00 - 12:00 AM

Come on out and get a FREE Learning Package filled with great items!

Please contact the school if you are planning to attend

tmres.mailing@sd5.bc.ca

ECOLE TM ROBERTS SCHOOL

10 Wattsville

250-489-4575

https://www.sd5.bc.ca/s chool/tmres/

Running Club

Running Club continues on Tuesdays and Thursdays from 12:15 – 12:45. We are looking for parent volunteers to help supervise and run, bike or walk with the students around the 3.0 km trail. Please email carissa.hart@sd5.bc.ca if you would like to join.

Next Year's Information

If you are considering changing programs, schools or if you are moving please contact the office and let us know as this information is very important in our planning for the 2022/2023 school year. Thank you!

Save-On-Foods

Every time you shop at Save-On-Foods, you can ask the cashier to put 5% of your grocery purchase to go towards our school – **at no cost to you!** We use these funds to pay for enhanced curricular activities such as gymnastics, skating and field studies.

Thanks to Save-On Foods for supporting Cranbrook schools!



PAC Newsletter Update

Reminder our next PAC meeting will be held IN PERSON in the library at the school May 4th at 6:30pm. If you're not yet on our email list please contact us at tmrspac@gmail.com

Reminder for hot lunch this month on May 11 and May 25. Be sure to get your orders in a week prior to each day at https://munchalunch.com/schools/TMRoberts

As always we encourage you to join our active and informative PAC Facebook group for future updates and resources. https://www.facebook.com/groups/TMPAC/

Never hesitate to reach out to the PAC for ideas, questions or concerns. We are here to support you and your children.

CPF News

The next meeting will take place on Thursday May 5th at 6:30 in the TM Roberts Library. New members and participants are always welcomed.



Our Basketball season came to a close. Thank you to M. Fraser, Mme. Sophie and Mme. Hart for giving these students a basketball experience.

A big thank you to Mrs. Kristy Shields for bringing in Disc Golf Pros and the Senior group "The Chain Rattlers" to teach our students about disc golf. Many of students also participated in a round of disc golf at Idlewild.









TM Roberts Participated in the Heart and Stroke's 40th year of Jump Rope for Heart.

Each classroom participated in a variety of jumping stations and stayed active for over 30 minutes.

Students learned about the importance of daily physical activity to decrease the risk of heart attack and stroke.

Families raised close to \$700 for the Heart and Stroke foundations.



Students of TM Roberts participated in the City of Cranbrook's "Spring Spruce Up" event and collected litter around the school's catchment. In the afternoon they were thrilled to see not 1, but 2 electric cars that they had the opportunity to learn about and explore.